Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Licence fees for selling animals as pets
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
1. A breakdown of the cost information you used to calculate your fees. 


The fees are applied in two stages – 1) application and 2) licence. Veterinary fees are charged separately at cost. If an application is granted, the licence fee is payable at that time. The licence fee is based on the cost of monitoring and compliance for one year and is multiplied according to the number of years that the licence will be in effect. Licences may be granted for one, two or three years based on the relevant risk rating & vet inspection. Clearly overall costs are reduced with a two or three year licence because the application fee is only payable once.
Application fee

The application fee is the same regardless of the duration of the licence. It includes officer time for:

· Consideration and process of the application

· Arranging the vet inspection

· Consideration and input of vet inspection report

· Determining the application and completing the administrative process to grant / refuse

Also included are the costs of:
· Materials

· Postage of licence to applicant

· Standard on costs

The Officer rate is £55.20 + VAT and it is estimated that a straightforward new application will take 1.5 hours and a straightforward renewal application will take 1 hour.

Licence fee

The licence fee includes officer times for:

· Travel to and from compliance inspection (assuming one per year)

· Time to conduct compliance inspection

· Report writing & input

· Sending copy of inspection report

· Consideration of unlicensed premises or specific complaints requiring further investigations

The Officer rate is £79.20 + VAT and it is estimated for a straightforward licence this will take 4 hours per year.

Our current fee table is available on our website at https://www.leicester.gov.uk/business/licences-and-permits/animal-licensing/ 

2. Sight of the calculations you used for setting your fees.


As set out above.
3. Details of the additional costs relating to licences issued for periods of two and three years that are not already calculated in the year 1 costs.


As set out above.
4. In setting your fees were you aware of the fee setting guidance document: Animal Welfare Licence Fees – a practical guide to fee setting? 


This guidance had not been published at the time when our fees had to be set.
5. Did you use this guidance to calculate your fees?


The Local Government Association guidance “Open for Business” was published and taken account of. The specific guidance from DEFRA on fee setting for Animal Licensing was published later, however we believe that our fees comply with this guidance.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


